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Lord, send out your Spirit, and  

renew the face of the earth. 
                                  (Psalm 104) 



Fr. Dowdle 

Dear Parishioners, 

   We celebrate the great Feast of Pentecost this weekend, the climax of the Easter season and the 

assurance that God is with us as we try to build his Kingdom here on earth. As Pope Benedict XVI 

resigned the papacy, he made a remark that betrayed his exhaustion when he said that the Lord seemed 

to be asleep during his tenure as pope. Clearly there are times when we are tempted to feel that the Holy 

Spirit has taken the week/month/year/decade off and left us to our own devices, even to the point of 

feeling abandoned. It is precisely at those moments when I need to be reminded that ófeelingô and 

ótrustô are not the same thing. Moreover, ófeelingô can be the enemy of ótrustô, trying to undermine and 

eat away at its foundation. One tip off that this has happened is when we begin to ófeelô that we have 

responsibility for much more than what is in our control. Just as the pope can feel overly responsible for 

the church when so much is not under his control, so a parent can feel abandoned at times when facing 

the challenges of raising children. (Or a priest in pastoring a parish, for instance.) Trust is much closer 

to being reminded about two things: 1.) the Holy Spirit is at work even when there is no evidence we 

could point to and, 2.) the need to pray to be open to the presence of the Holy Spirit that our best efforts 

may not be in conflict with Godôs desires for us. 

   Next Wednesday, May 22 is Fr. Kieran Kemnerôs 86th birthday. Unfortunately, he continues to slowly 

decline. His sister reads his cards to him, so if you would like to send him a card his address is: 

Fr. Kieran Kemner, OSF 

Sunset Home 

418 Washington Street 

Quincy, IL  62301 
 

   May is the month of First Communions (a total of 183 2nd graders at four liturgies!), May Crowning, 

Ribbon Ceremonies for 8th graders, Motherôs Day, graduation festivities and most diaconate and 

priestly ordination anniversaries. Fr. Joe celebrated his 58th  anniversary on May 3rd, I celebrated my 

34th on the 9th and Fr. Filbert will celebrate his 2nd on the 21st.  Deacon Tom McGorey celebrated his 

33rd last December 16th. Deacon Joe Pepitone celebrated his 31st on April 18th. Deacon John Schopp 

will celebrate his 5th on May 25th.  Remember to pray for the 10 newly ordained priests this weekend 

and the newly ordained deacons next weekend. Ad multos annos! 

   As part of a new effort at welcoming new parishioners, we are incorporating a blessing for those who 

have joined our parish recently. Some new parishioners grew up here and are now starting their families 

here, some are from parts of the city (mostly the Southside) and some are from different countries or 

different parts of the USA. We are a big parish, but we also have to be a small parish that welcomes 

everyone individually. Some are looking to make new friends and to get involved in activities. Others 

simply want to be part of the most important part of the parish, the Sunday assembly. Some are new to 

our school or our YC program. At whatever level of familiarity and at whatever level of participation 

you desire, welcome to all new parishioners to the great mix of people that is the family of SJC.  
 
Peace, 

Fr. David 

 
Summer Mass Schedule Begins Next Weekend  

 
¶ There will be no 12:15 p.m. Sunday Mass during the summer beginning May 26th until the 

weekend after Labor Day, September 8th.  
¶ There will also be no 6:30 a.m. weekday Mass from Memorial Day to Labor Day inclusive, May 

28th until September 2nd.   
¶ Mass on Memorial Day, May 27th will be at 9:00 a.m. 



      Liturgy  

 aƻƴŘŀȅ 
{ƛǊ мΥм-мл 
tǎ фоΥмŀōΣ мŎŘ-нΣ р 
aŀǊƪ фΥмп-нф 

 

 ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ 
{ƛǊ нΥм-мм 
tǎ отΥо-пΣ му-мфΣ нт-нуΣ 
оф-пл 
aŀǊƪ фΥол-от 

 ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ 
{ƛǊ пΥмм-мф 
tǎ ммфΥмсрΣ мсуΣ мтмΣ мтнΣ 
мтпΣ мтр 
aŀǊƪ фΥоу-пл 

 ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 
{ƛǊ рΥм-у 
tǎ мΥм-нΣ оΣ п ŀƴŘ с 
aŀǊƪ фΥпм-рл 

 

 CǊƛŘŀȅ 
{ƛǊ сΥр-мт 
tǎ ммфΥмнΣ мсΣ муΣ нтΣ опΣ 
ор 
aŀǊƪ млΥм-мн 

 {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ 
{ƛǊ мтΥм-мр 
tǎ млоΥмо-мпΣ мр-мсΣ мт-
му 
aŀǊƪ млΥмо-мс 

 aƻǎǘ Iƻƭȅ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ 
tǊƻǾ уΥнн-ом 
tǎ уΥп-рΣ с-тΣ у-ф 
wƻƳ рΥм-р 
WƻƘƴ мсΥмн-мр 

Living the Gospel  
  άIf you love me.ò ñWhoever loves meò (emphases 
added). Our love is always a free choice and, as 
human beings, we are never quite sure of our choices. 
Godôs love, on the other hand, is sure and steady. 
God continually sends the Spirit to dwell within us. 
This indwelling Spirit empowers us to love with Godôs 
steadfastness. Transformed by the Spirit, our love 
moves from ñifò to ñI can, I choose, I will.ò On this fes-
tival of Pentecost which concludes our celebration of 
the resurrection, we are given a Gift of Life so that we 
can faithfully take up Jesusô saving mission. Pentecost 
is an invitation to choose to love, to choose to do, to 
choose to be risen Presence. This is the power of 
Pentecost and why we can continue Jesusô ministry: 
the Spirit imbues us with Godôs love.  
The more we respond to the Spiritôs indwelling, the 
more we are immersed in Godôs very love. The choice 
to love becomes more clear, more focused. The Spirit 
brings us to a single-mindedness about our love and 
about our choice to take up Jesusô saving mission. 
Sometimes in our lives we might witness to a powerful 
presence of the Spirit. Perhaps we must confront 
another who has done wrong and refuses to change, 
stand up to injustice, or challenge another to more 
ethical and generous living. Sometimes in our lives we 
might witness to a gentler, relational Spirit. Perhaps 
we spend extra quality time with the children, or visit 
an elderly relative and bring them some cheer, or help 
someone pick up the pile of oranges in the grocery 
which has come tumbling down. In these great and 
simple acts the Spirit works through us and moves us 
from ñifò to ñI can, I choose, I will.ò  

 
Closing Prayers:  
May we be renewed in our love by the power and 
presence of the Holy Spirit. 
May we be faithful to our choice for discipleship by loving 
and caring for others as Jesus did. 

Our Father . . .  
                                                          
For Reflection:  

· I experience the Spirit empowering me to . . . when . . . 

Ā My love of others is a sure ñI can, I choose, I willò      
when . . . 

                                                                                                   Living Liturgy 2012 

Readings for the Week        ññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 
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KNOW THE MASS,  
ONE WORD AT  

A TIME   
 
 

  
  

If as children we were trained to be polite, the words 
ñthank youò may roll off our tongues dozens of times daily. 
Of course, itôs good to be polite, but, in the routine of 
saying thank you, we may have lost its deeper meaning. 
In its fullest and deepest sense, to thank someone is to 
acknowledge their gift or their favor and also to 
acknowledge that we cannot give something back in 
return. To thank someone in this more authentic sense 
means to stand grateful but also indebted before 
someone who has been so good to us.  

ñLet us give thanks to the Lord our God.ò We hear 
the invitation at Mass, and it is not an invitation to repeat a 
commonplace, hastily spoken thank-you. To give thanks 
to the Lord is a full and humble acknowledgment of Godôs 
goodness to us manifested in the Death and the 
Resurrection of Jesus. There is truly nothing we can offer 
to ñpay backò the Lord for all his goodness. Together, we 
stand before God grateful and indebted. God has done 
great things for us. We will never forget.  

Thank 

Amen ! 
As we celebrate all of the First Communions this 
month, we wanted to share a great short video 
about receiving communion. This is a great 
discussion starter for your family. 

 
http://bustedhalo.com/video/eucharist  

Archdiocese Celebrating Memorial Day at the Catholic 
Cemeteries  

Monday, May 27 

Memorial Day Mass will be celebrated on Monday, May 
27, 2013 at 10:30 a.m. at all of our major cemeteries. 
Please check the Catholic New World and local 
newspapers for more information. 

http://bustedhalo.com/video/eucharist


Adult Formation 

Perennial Philosophy: Richard Rohr  
ñThe Perennial Traditionò was once defined by Aldous 
Huxley in his book The Perennial Philosophy. He felt that 
this teaching was immemorial and universal, which would 
make sense if the Holy Spirit is guiding all of history, or 
humanly speaking if there is such a thing as the ñcollective 
unconscious.ò 
 
The perennial philosophy recognizes again and again in 
different religions and in different ways and with different 
vocabulary that 1) there is a Divine Reality substantial to the 
world of things, 2) there is an inner compatibility and 
coherence between humans and God, and 3) the goal of 
human existence is quite simply union with that Reality. 
Jesus, of course, says the same thing (Mark 12:30) and, in 
fact, equates love of others, love of self, and love of God 
throughout his teaching. Only some form of unitive or non-
dual consciousness is capable of understanding such 
teaching and such a philosophy. The dualistic mind just 
takes sides and stands isolated on one of them, either God 
is great (too much religion) or humans and creation are 
great in and of themselves and by themselves (which 
cannot be logically sustained), but the real synthesis is that 
both are great. This is the basis for all sustainable 
sacredness in the universe, and the practical goal of 
religion. 
~ Adapted from an unpublished talk at a conference in Assisi, Italy, May 2012 
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New Group for Married Couples  
Starts this Fall  

Sacred Marriage ...United in Christ, 
 Strengthened in Friendship 

 
Coming to SJC this fall! A faith sharing 
opportunity for married couples interested 
in growing in their faith and developing 
friendships with others on the journey.  
 
Five or six couples form a group and 
commit to meeting one Saturday evening 
per month in each others homes to share 
a meal and reflect on spiritual topics. If this 
sounds like something you would enjoy, 
please join us for an informational meeting 
on Saturday, June 8, at 7 p.m. in the 
Parish Center. Appetizers and dessert will 
be served. To RSVP or for more 
information, contact Mary Dorsey at 
marybmo@aol.com, 708-784-1203, or Lis 
Williams at lisbethwill@sbcglobal.net. 
 
Tuesdays with Mary Pray the Rosary   
Join us in the beautiful Mary Garden 
(between the church and rectory) to honor 
our Blessed Mother by praying the Rosary 
during this special month dedicated to her. 
Our Lady of Fatima, whose feast day we 
celebrated on Monday, May 13, asked us 
to "Pray the Rosary everyday!" We begin 
at 3 and are finished by the time school is 
out at 3:30 p.m. 
Tuesdays May 21, May 28 at 3pm. No 
experience necessary. Children of all ages 
welcome! 
 
Pray for our new Pope  
St. Mary Parish (126 Herrick Road in 
Riverside) invites all parishioners to join 
them in a Holy Hour for Pope Francis on 
Thursday May 23rd at 7pm. Mark Forrest, 
international Irish tenor, and John Kaplan, 
concert pianist will perform. 

Is God Calling You?  
 ñThere are different kinds of spiritual gifts  

but the same Spirit;  
there are different forms of service  

but the same Lordéò  
What is the Spirit prompting you to do? Be courageous and 
act on it! If God is calling you to consider a vocation to the 
priesthood, contact Fr. Brian Welter, bwel-
ter@archchicago.org or at 312-534-8298, or go to 
www.ChicagoPriest.com. For info on religious life contact 
Sr. Elyse Ramirez, OP at 312-534-5240 or 
eramirez@archchicago.org, and for the Permanent Diaco-
nate program contact Deacon Bob Puhala at 847-837-4562 
or bpuhala@usml.edu.  
 
Adult Confirmation  
Are you an adult who has not celebrated the sacrament of 
Confirmation? Adult Confirmations will be held during the 
spring months throughout the Archdiocese. Preparation 
groups are forming now. To register or for information 
please telephone (312) 534-8047 or call Fr. Filbert at x-120. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001jhB0M5jmgAlL7gtiP3r5D9GOEaYqddGLm2vJJ7Zgg6JUzOr5wDiuDQ-jdLaemYIVJbmKFVJJrY73FhIgTGeNUz-mkB2wX2Hphmw6amShDHZggq708UaDMOQ1t3qqDUt_s7XMH75M3sSHCfQqnI6J4LPbXCrFERL97v5muyMOCNgUn5MRgQCo73OwhrRM-r-M7XFmd8Gy7FKnShZ3CQ14BQ==
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Monday, May 20  
10:30 a.m. 11th Step Christian Meditation 
  2:30 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
  2:30 p.m. Spiritual Journaling 
  7:00 p.m. Boy Scouts Court of Honor 
  7:00 p.m. Garage Sale Volunteer Meeting  
Tuesday, May 21  
  8:30 a.m. Parent Association Meeting 
  9:30 a.m. Focus on Sunday Scriptures Group 
  1:30 p.m. Sr. Josephineôs Bible Study 
  3:00 p.m. Tuesdays with Mary Rosary 
  7:00 p.m. Laurie Petersen Talk 
  7:00 p.m. School Board Meeting   
Wednesday, May 22  
  9:30 a.m. Bible Study 3 
  2:00 p.m. Christian Meditation 
  7:00 p.m. Promise Team Meeting 
  7:30 p.m. Christian Meditation  
Thursday, May 23  
  1:30 p.m. Creed Study 
  7:00 p.m. Creed Study  
Friday, May 24  
  9:30 a.m. Momôs Club  
Saturday, May 25  
  7:00 a.m. Christian Meditation 
  8:00 a.m. Crossroads Mass Prep Meeting  

VBS! 
July 8 -12, 2013  

9:00 am to Noon  

Register 

today!  

Come join us as we learn to stand strong for 
the Kingdom of God!  VBS at St. John of the 
Cross  is amazing!  Itôs interactive, filled with 
games, skits, crafts, and snacks ï all while 
learning about Godôs love for us!  All children 
entering kindergarten through 5

th
 grade in the 

fall  can register on the YC website or directly 
at https:/www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/sjc. 
Registration fee is $30.00 If you have 
questions, contact the YC office at 708-246-
6760 or email at yc@sjcross.org 
 

High School and Adult Crew Leaders 
also needed and greatly appreciated!  

Volunteer today!  

Ministry Spotlight 
Baptism Team 

 
Ministry Description  
Remember when your first born was going to be baptized? 
What a thrilling time for you and your family. It is also a 
thrilling time for the parish as we welcome a new Christian 
to our parish family.  
 
Please consider being a part of this most important 
ministry that welcomes and celebrates the miracle of life. 
The baptism team is frequently the face of the parish for 
the very first time as couples bring their baby to be 
baptized.  
 
One baptismal couple a month (the first Thursday at 7:00 
pm) facilitates the preparation sessions so that you would 
only do about two or three sessions a year. Being present 
on the Sunday when the baptisms take place, welcoming 
the families, assisting the priest or deacon, assuring all is 
in readiness is a very important aspect of this ministry as 
well.  
 
You will be trained and have all aspects of the ministry 
explained to you before making a commitment. Come and 
learn the theology of baptism and the richness of the 
baptism liturgy that you will help parents to understand.  
 
Testimonials  
My husband, Scott, and I have been on the Baptism Team for 
over 7 years. Itôs great to be able to volunteer as a couple. This 
is a joyous, happy ministry. Parents remember us as they get 
each of their children baptized. It is a wonderful way to connect 
with parishioners. Jenny Mazur 
 
 
Being on the Baptism Team allows us time to plan, teach and 
pray in a focused and intimate way. We have received so much 
love and support from our parish that we want to give some of 
our time and talents in return.  It has been a privilege and a joy to 
welcome young parents and their babies into our parish family. 

Nancy and Joe Polacek 

 

We are looking for couples to be a part of our Baptism Team. 
Please call Fr. Filbert x120 if you would like more information 

on how you can become involved. 

I baptize you  

in the name of the Father,  

and of the Son and  

of the Holy Spirit.  

Amen. 

mailto:yc@sjcross.org


     Crossroads 

CALENDAR EVENTS:   

May 19 Leaders Meeting 6-8pm  

June 6 6:30-8:30pm Work Tour Mtg 

June 10-14 OLC intergenerational local trip 

June 13 SJC Battle of the Bands 

June 27-30 Crossroads hosts water & pop  

station at our SJC Fest 

June 28-30 Teens attend Youth Leadership 

Conference at Lewis University 

Crossroads teens & families will host the  

water & pop stands at  

our SJC Fest June 27-30.  

More details will follow so reserve that  

weekend to share in the fest fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

Itôs rare, but it happens...we have all the adults 

needed for the National Catholic Youth Conference 

trip before we have all the teen spots filled. Why, 

you ask?  

Because it is SO AWESOME!  

Contact Katie Hayes ASAP if your teen wants  

to join our amazing group. 

Promo video is on our website at 

www.stjohnofthecross.org/crossroads 
Crossroads Battle of the Bands on  

June 13th will raise funds to support our 

summer trips & enjoy musical talents of our 

teens...to get info or register a band contact 

us on facebook at sjcbattle! 
 

SAVE THE DATE FOR AN AWESOME 

NIGHT OF MUSIC & SOCIALIZING! 
 

MANY THANKS AS OUR MINISTRY YEAR ENDS 

to all our HOME GROUP, RETREAT, ADVISORY  & EVENT LEADERS!  

We will celebrate with dinner this Sunday in thanks for their  

generous time and energy to support our teensô faith!  

Wow! Thereôs such 

a variety of ways 

for me to support 

our Youth Ministry! 

I will call Katie 

Hayes to see how I 

can share my gifts 

with our teenagers! 

Awesomeé.I met with 

Katie and heard the 

ways in which I can 

engage teens in our 

parish life & growing 

closer to God! 

APPLICATIONS FOR OUR FALL TEAMS ARE AVAILABLE ONLINE NOW at     

 www.stjohnofthecross.org/crossroads/leadership 

 

DAY OF THE SPIRIT Retreat Team  FRESHMEN EXPERIENCE Team 

 FROSH/SOPH RETREAT TEAM 

Teens can support the faith of their peers and younger teenagers by sharing their talents & gifts! 

DUE MAY 31st!
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 Parish School                                                         Youth Catechesis     
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Youth Catechesis Office  
yc@sjcross.org * 708 -246 -6760 * www.stjohnofthecross.org/yc  

Sunday during class ~ Monday 8:30am -7pm ~Tues thru Thurs 8:30am - 4pm 

Please help us  

meet our goal!  

&  

YOU SAVE $10! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our goal is to have all our current families 

registered by May 31st! And we are offering a 

saving this May to help! Even if you canõt pay, 

please register by May 31st and you still get the 

$10 savings on your tuition bill.  
 
 

HOURS for your CONVENIENCE  
we are open on Fridays in May and will extend our hours each week!  

Monday through Thursday 8:30 am to 4:00 pm  
Friday 8:30 am to 3:00 pm  

Extended evenings until 7:00 pm on  
Wednesday May 22nd,  

Wednesday May 29th and Thursday May 30th  
 

If these hours in May donõt work for you,  
please call our office. We will be closed in honor of  

Memorial Day, Monday May 27th. Thank you!  

Register for YC 2013-2014 and SAVE! 

Recapping a Busy Week at School 
 
This week our students honored the Blessed Virgin 
Mary during our May Crowning Ceremony.  After the 
eighth graders crowned Mary, they received their 
green class ribbons marking the end of their 
elementary school years. Graduation will be on 
Friday, May 31st. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our second graders received their First Holy 
Communion on the first two Saturdays in May. Last 
week Father David joined them in a prayer service 
and blessed their First Communion religious gifts. 
 
 
Our first grade students visited the Morton 
Arboretum and spent time learning about tadpoles, 
bugs, and the beautiful trees, while the seventh 
graders went to downtown Chicago on an 
architecture tour. 
 

 
 
This Week at SJC: 
May 22, 2013 Spotlight on SJC School  7-8:00 p.m. 
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God Bless Our First Communicants 


